
TOWN OF SOMERS 
INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM 

TO:  DAVID PINNEY   

FROM:  MARCIA MITCHELL  

SUBJECT: BUDGET OPINION SURVEY PACKAGE 

 

Attached are the charts depicting high-level outcomes from the survey, as well as a 
complete listing of the narrative comments as they were received.  The following facts 
should be noted: 

 288 responses were received.  This represents a 9% sample size of the 3,070 
households reported by CERC in its Somers, Connecticut 2008 Town Profile. 

 7% of the 288 respondents said that one or more of the adults in their household 
were unemployed and looking for work.  The Somers Economic Development 
Commission reported a Somers 2008 unemployment rate of 6.1% to the Board of 
Selectmen at its 1/8/09 meeting. 

 Median income for Somers reported by CERC in 2008 is $80,049.  This should be 
considered in reviewing the income levels reported by respondents. 
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Please share any other comments you have regarding the coming year's 
budget. 
 
The townspeople, the town government and the teachers union all have a vested interest 
in the school system.  I would like to see a proposal that includes these 3 stakeholders 
bearing the budget burden to keep all services intact (increasing the budget by $800k) 
for '09-'10 school year.  Therefore all three would equally share a 1/3 of  the increase (1) 
townspeople would pay a higher mil rate (2) town government would use surplus money 
and (3) teachers union would concede part of the teachers pay increase.  However, with 
that said this is a band-aid - i would also like to see a more fiscally sound structure in 
place that would include relying less on grants/pilot money and more on tax payers 
dollars to keep our schools in tact and get our teachers salary at the state average (which 
are below state average at this time). 
 
I have 2 children entering the 3rd grade and i am extremely concerned about the 
increase in teacher/student ratio.  I understand that reductions are necessary, but i 
would ask that the board reconsider eliminating a 3rd grade teacher.  According to the 
numbers given at the boe meeting on 3/2/2009, the 3rd grade would have a 
teacher/student ratio increase of  35%.  This is not only unfair for the teachers, but for 
the students as well.  I have 1 child who requires extra help.  I'm concerned that she will 
struggle even more trying to prepare for the cmt's with less 1 on 1 time with her teacher.   
As much as nobody wants an increase in taxes, our children and education need to come 
first.  The school already functions on one of the lowest per pupil spending rates in the 
state, to make that lower will directly impact the education of our students.  One great 
predictor of property values for a town is the education system.  If we stretch this further 
and our schools suffer for it, it will decrease the amount of people who will want to make 
somers their home and that will decrease property values impacting everyone including 
those looking to refinance, sell or retire.  It's time that the town pulls together to 
maintain not only our schools but all the other services that we all have grown to take 
for granted. 
 
I realize the town budget doesn't have much room for reduction but neither does the 
school budget.  If you agree to the proposed school budget we can hope (through tax 
increase and parent involvement/solutions tbd) for no unemployment by our school 
system.  If this school budget gets cut we are going to perpetuate this falling into the 
hole" cycle which will be even harder to climb out over following years.  We have to find 
solutions - and the only way is to choose your priority - your children/schools or this 
falsehood of trying to maintain your spending as usual.  It sounds like i contradicted 
myself - pay more taxes spend less.  But that's what i mean  less spending on frivolous  
material things that don't matter anyway or invest in your child's future and schooling 
for today.  If you don't  then you don't get to complain about class sizes or less services 
for your child.  You can't have it both ways anymore so its time to choose what is most 
important to you.  For me its my 3 children.  I am a responsible homeowner who pays 
my bills and mortgage on time - and yes i'm fortunate enough to not have the economy 
affect us too much at the moment.  It will soon though  but we planned for that.  With 
tax increases and less income we can still maintain our standard of living.  I'm not a 
religious person but i do believe that giving comes back to you ten-fold.  I don't need a 
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lot but i need my neighbor, my daughter's teacher, my friend's husband to be employed.  
If we can all look past the short term and imagine next year's hardships and quite 
possibly the next 2-3 years,  it isn't going to be better if we cut and run.  Stop the life of 
convenience (pre- packaged food newest cars, bigger homes,  fancy cell phones) and 
think about your most precious things in life - i hope its your kids.  Find a way to say  
"its ok not to have designer clothes and an activity every night."  pick up a deck of cards,  
make a homemade dish together and find out who each other are again.  Say to yourself  
"our children matter and they are our biggest investment."  one day they will be taking 
care of you or seeing to it you're comfortable and happy.  If you can't do that for them 
now - just wait and see what they won't be able to do for you later.stop depending on 
other people to pick up the slack for you and be responsible - do the responsible thing.  
Choose your kids.  Ask how you can help and do it." 
 
I have children in the school system and certainly do not want to see a decrease in 
services or programs, but am realistic about the state of the economy. I have a lot of 
respect for the teachers in this community, but i think they are out of touch with the 
reality of our times (or maybe it's the teachers union leaders who are out of touch).i 
believe the superintendent's offer was fair and reasonable and the teachers union 
response was predictable and short sighted. There is not a private sector industry that 
hasn't been impacted by this down-turn and it is unrealistic for the town employees to 
think they are somehow protected or insulated from the situation just because they have 
a contract. Most companies put pay freezes or deferrals in place as a first step to try to 
reduce the number of layoffs - and employees are happy to do, because they understand 
the reality of the current marketplace. For the union to discount that option without 
even notifying their rank and file is not going to improve their bargaining power or 
reputation.a unions mission is to operate in the best interest of all its members - not just 
those with tenure. 
 
Concessions are required by all levels of government and education - households reduce 
spending in difficult economic times - creative budgeting without the 'threat' of reduced 
services and educational needs is needed to get through the current economic crisis -- 
salaries consume the majority of budget needs on the educational side of the budget - 
reducing salary requirements allow for continued educational needs  
Sorry teachers don't want to take freeze, hand in the resignations.  We are all 
experiencing tough times.  I have two neighbors out of work.  How can they allow their 
colleagues to lose their jobs.  It is horrible! 
 
In light of the current economic climate and the uncertainities that abound, the town 
should look to operate within existing funding limitation. A proposal to increase taxes to 
achieve an increased level of serivces given the current and foreseen economic 
conditions would demonstrate a total lack of financial responsibility by our elected 
officials. 
 
In these tough economic times we all must prioritize our spending.  The children are our 
future.  We must invest in them.  We must prioritize the future of our children.  So many 
families move to this town because of the quality of the schools.  It is up to us, the 
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taxpayers, to do what is necessary to ensure that the quality of our schools is upheld 
regardless of the economic situation of our world.  Thank you. 
 
Maybe money should be alocated more conservitivly in the future. There was no need 
for such an embarrassment of a library, the size is out of control. The senior center is not 
a nessecity, and the payments of a second home for the superentendent is a waste of our 
money. The spending of our money and alocation of where it goesneeds to be revamped. 
Our town should be run like a house hold. You cut back, do without the luxuries, and get 
back to the basics. Most of all you don't buy things just because you want them. Maybe if 
we saved for a rainy day we wouldn't be in this mess. 
 
Fund our schools.  The children are the most important resource in town 
 
Please decrease the town budget. I can't afford to pay for to teacher and town employee 
pay raises. 
 
It is the responsibility of the town to fund education.  I am discouraged that school 
employees are being made the scapegoat for the current staff reductions.  I want to 
know why cuts were not made in other areas (textbooks/instructional 
materials=$370,000, for example) for next year?   
 
It would certainly be better for our children if the superintendent, along with the 
principals, opted for staff v. Stuff" when making their budget requests.  If they make the 
proposed staff cuts  the education of our children will fall into an unacceptable range.  
As it stands now  our test scores are substantially lower than those of nearby towns.  
There is no way we can can address this issue or make any positive changes for the 
betterment of our children's education if class sizes are increased.  Put what money we 
have directly into education.  Our kids can live without the sports programs etc. But they 
can't compete in the market place if they do not have a solid academic background." 
I am a mother of 3 that is getting divorced and will be living on about 600.00/week.  In 
the fall i will have children in each school.  I have had to return to work after 13 years as 
an at home mom.  I only work part time because my youngest os only 6 years old.  I 
don't want my taxes raised and i don't want more students per class at school.  Looks 
like both those things will happen. It's a hard place to be in.  We will all have to make 
sacrifices. 
 
This is a great way to communicate with our board of finance.  Thank you for this 
opportunity.  We need to protect our schools from these economic times.  The more we 
chip away at our schools the harder it is to bring them back to where they need to be.   
 
Cutting other services is ok - but not teacher ratios! We came to somers b/c of the 
schools! 
 
I would like to have a guarantee from the bof that any and all monies that are originally 
earmarked for education will be used for education. There is no way we can expect that 
we are going to be able to adequately prepare our kids for the future with these cuts. Its 
time to finance our schools with the funding that is needed to bring our per pupil 
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spending up to speed and significantly increase our technology. I very much appreciate 
the boe doing all they can to try to work with these really really tough economic time. 
Please try to keep negotiating with the various unions. We should be able to find a 
common ground for the good of all. Should any sacrifices be made at this time by the 
unioun members there should be a clause to repay a certain percentage when/if things 
turn around. I thank you for inviting our thoughts. I am very interested in the outcome 
of this survey which i hope gets posted. That will show a level of transparency much 
needed in government. I am sure some of the comments will need to be screened. 
 
I strongly feel that government on all levels should be cutting spending.  I feel there is 
enormous waste.  Let me give you a few examples - my 4th grader recently came home 
with a flyer asking my permission for aids education to be provided to her.  I don't feel 
the schools should be doing this.  This program" should be entirely eliminated.  Cmt's - 
eliminated.  What a waste of time and money.  The new library addition - enormous 
waste.  I have never been in the library when there were more than a handful of people 
there - except for after school "babysitting".  We are headed in the direction of kindles 
and other forms of electronic / technology for information.  Perhaps these are things not 
specifically related to the local level / coming year's budget but i they represent the kind 
of thinking we need to be doing.  " 
 
As a town we need to be more creative. We need to think differently and not just within 
the current confines of our budget and the line items within.we needto think out of the 
box.. Next year will be worse !!!Imagine if the town pooled it residents spending power 
for items such as:- cable tv.. We have terible service now... Can the town negotiate access 
for a profit ?- internet access -  could the town host internet and charge the residents ?- 
somers sponsored credit card - rebate to somers ? Use the rebate as a resident pilot 
program for a reduction in taxes owed. I just received a costco amex rebate for $800.... 
If 1500 residents did this with a town of somers credit card our budget shortfall would 
be solved- pare down school administration costs.. We do not need 6 
principles/assistant principles for 1700 students !! - mandate teachers perform 1 non 
teaching duty at all times..this will eliminate the guidance counselors...who are useless"- 
the town and schools should outsource... Where possible" 
 
We should be carefully looking at spending across the board.  We need to be looking for 
alternatives and unique solutions rather than just simply saying that we are going to cut 
teachers.leaders must lead from the top down.  It is always so easy to mandate cutting 
staff.  Maybe we should start with how the 1st selectman and superintendent are going 
to make cuts in their own salaries and expenses before looking to the immediate quick 
solution of cutting teachers salaries.  Lets also give the teachers a little bit of say in this.  
Maybe pay cuts and raise deferrals and some early retirements are an alternative to so 
many layoffs.  Financial restraint is warranted.  It does not have to be draconian.   
As the amount of childern in this town continues to grow so should the school budget - a 
good school system is the reason most family's come to this town not beautiful street 
signs,side walks and free parks - let our tax dollars go where is they are most important 
and will do the most good  - our childern" if you want over 55 housing and pretty flowers 
with free trash and leaf removal  - move to longmeadow  ma "pay those taxes"!" 
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If there are proposed salary increases anywhere in the budget, either side, i will lobby 
against the budget 
 
There should be a wage freeze, period, there is no building going on and we have high 
salary people doing literally nothing. 
 
No salary hikes for all town employees should be given.  The teachers' union is atrocious 
for letting their colleagues get laid off during these tough times.  Fire them and hire new 
graduates who will be delighted to get a job.  The new crop of graduates are better 
trained and the high shcool teachers actually major in their field and not the bs 
education courses. 
 
I feel it is very important that we do not make any cuts to our schools. Our school system 
is one of the main reasons people live in somers and/or have moved to somers! I am 
employed an hour from my house and the only reason i have not moved closer to my job 
is the fact that i love our school system and all it has to offer. 
 
It is our job to provide quality education for our children.  We need to make sure we 
have exceptional teachers working with our children.  Salaries outside of somers are 
competitive and we need to keep the teachers we have and encourage exceptional 
teachers to come to our schools. Somers used to be proud of their education complex.  
Are we still? 
 
Teacher layoffs should be driven by poor performing teachers and those coming up from 
retirement.  Core subjects math, english and sciences should not be affected.  Salary 
freeze for town services, teachers and all town employees.reduced holidays for town for 
no more pay, teacher make up snow days through less holidays .rebid town construction 
projects to save money. Increase prison taxes and business taxes.  Farmer tax 
exemptions should stop- they are getting federal grant this is double dipping.fire town 
employees who continue to not be accountable for being over budget.continue surveys 
so that the people vote what should be cut not the councilmen.  Its our choice we pay 
your salary we should choose you can execute.  Town planner should be held 
accountable for her fiasco of town planning and controversy surrounding the tax 
assessed over and above on subdivisions.  We need housing and we need the taxes to run 
the town the town does need this open space which does not generate tax dollars. How 
can this even go to a town meeting. 
 
I think there are places that expenses can be trimmed in these trouble times.i'm upset 
every time i drive past the firehouse and it is winter and all the station doors are wide 
open and then at a budget meeting their crying about the extra cost to heat the building. 
I have pointed this out at town meetings and seem to be on deaf ears. Also the waste i 
see in town at the tax payer’s expense. Town trucks, fire vehicles at banks, coffee shops 
or joy riding around town should come to a stop. They should be doing their business on 
their own time not mine.i think that all town employees wages should be frozen across 
the board this includes the school system. Also i am upset that we are looking at doing 
away with one of our business teachers and keeping language arts and art teachers. I 
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don't think that learning spanish or french should be looked at as a priority over a 
business course.i hope this comment helps in your discussions. 
 
Education funding is vital for school programming and services.  Education and school 
systems in somers need financial support and ongoing increases to optimize the 
learning and stay competitive with other towns.  New families will not be coming to 
somers if we continue to be short sighted in our short and long term planning.  
I would just like to say that i believe that in a time of reduced income, employment, and 
gov't. Revenues, households as well as all levels of government must closely examine 
their budgets and find ways to save money.  This includes cutting certain items from our 
respective budgets.  I don't propose to know what items should be cut or kept in a town 
budget, but i'm willing to have them presented to me as a concerned citizen.  I do know 
what items we as a family have cut or reduced to keep our household afloat.  I propose 
that the town leaders come up with cut package" options for the citizens to vote on.  
Maybe 10 different packages that would avoid raising taxes at the same time causing the 
least negative impact on town services.  This of course is based on my view that we do 
not increase the budget at all.  Thank you." 
 
Please do not reduce staffing at the school, it will harm our children. 
 
Although it has nothing to do directly with education...in a way it does because of the 
increases over the next two years for public safety. I think the town should begin to 
consider other options for public safety. The resident trooper program is antiquated and 
we get very little for the more than $700,000 we currently spend. Perhaps it is time to 
consider contracting" with a municipal department in the area like enfield or vernon 
and see if they can patrol town. Municipal police officers are less expensive than state 
troopers and perhaps we can finally get 24 hour covergae this way  without having to 
wait 20-30 minutes for a trooper coming from tolland. Also municipal police are trained 
in medical response which means you'll get an police officer that is an mrt or emt to 
respond to all medical calls instead of only relying on the ambulance." 
 
Cannot imagine where my family has had to cut spending why the town svcs and ed 
can't do the same.  .I cannot afford to move and cannot afford to stay.  What a quandry if 
we have to pay more taxes 
 
The head of the teacher's union should be ashamed of himself for not consulting with 
the teachers prior to unilaterally rejecting the salary freeze.  This move will cost young 
talented teachers a job and will adversely affect our children.  Something should be done 
to ensure that next year's third grade class does not have such a large number of 
students (estimated at 26+) per classroom. 
 
Very concerned about raising taxes right now.  I cannot afford it.  Have you considered 
any reductions in services or people over the next year?  Is there any way you can think 
even about cutting hours?  I find useless waste of time for the few visits i make to town 
hall.  I went in over christmas and saw my taxdollars being spent on a ladder decorating 
a tree!  Maybe, as much as i think a library is great, we could take some less hours there.  
Don't have time to tell you how i feel about schools.  I had a good education, but i don't 
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think these people know the difference between needs and wants!  Some of us are not 
even able to find cash enough for a dish of ice cream these days.  Think of us as well 
when making any consideration to raise funds via taxing this year.  We are voters with 
long memories. 
 
Why hasn't anyone considered what might happen next year if you don't take strident 
measures this year?  When we plan at work, we made some tough calls on lay offs 
knowing we could not get hit with unemployment all in one year.  Are you any different?  
What business objectives are you trying to meet?  When i ride around town, i don't see 
much in the way of building, did you make a conscious effort to streamline that part of 
what we pay for with people who have less to do?  And, shame on the teacher's union!  
How can those leaders in good conscience want to hurt their colleagues and the future 
lives of our grandchildren? 
 
Current teaching staff levels should be maintained 
 
Just curious if the obama stimulus plan will provide any funding to the state that can be 
passed along to towns to alleviate the funding gap? Or is this not known yet? 
Communicating any information on this to the public would be helpful.  Would love to 
see the teacher's union reconsider a wage freeze for a year or two. Why is it not possible 
to approach this again? Seems like a far better alternative than 10 plus teachers/staff 
losing their jobs. The resulting class size increase is troubling. I'd like to see more effort 
put forth between the town, school sup and the teachers to work this out.  
 
No one has extra money to give.  You can not give what you don't have.  Everyone i have 
talked with was told by there company no raise, no bonus, no 401ks.  I think that every 
town ee should be told the same! Charge more for summer camp, less at places like 
senior center.  The library is a joke at this time.  Every house is cutting back.  No eating 
out, movies, vacations.  Less is spent on food & gas.  The town needs to clean uo there 
spending act!  It is to bad the teachers had to to be let go.  Maybe the union should have 
taken the pay freeze like the rest of us!!! 
 
The avarice of the teachers union is unfathomable.  Everyone else has frozen wages but 
not them.  They would rather take on an additional load than to preserve their 
colleagues employment.  Fire them all and hire new more enthusiastic recent college 
grads.  Also get rid of the planner, she is useless. 
 
The municipal side of the budget is the one that needs the increase more then the 
education side. Enrollment is slightly declining and the reductions being proposed make 
sense when you consider the teachers are unwilling to make any concessions. 
 
All economic indicators point to declining standard of living for at least the coming 
three years.  The town and board of education need to act accordingly in or to maintain 
fiscal responsibility. 
 
I run a small business out of town and it is more difficult to maintain any level close to 
last year.  I have had to cut my staff to the bare minimum.  My take home pay is 
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reduced, i have three children in the school system and a wife who is having difficulty 
finding even part time employment.  I would hate to see my taxes increase this year.  If 
we had no taxes beyond last year, that would make it easier for me to manage my family.  
When i vote, i take to heart the promises about leadership.  That means that as much as 
the leaders manage the lives of the employees, i entrust you to maintain a sense of sanity 
around providing careful consideration to staffing, customer service and productivity.  I 
hope you are taking a careful look at the school staffing and town staffing to reduce any 
redundancy even if it seems like a hardship.  If this budget were to call for an increase i 
would seriously call for you to resign.  I expect you to protect my assets as well.  Please 
take any steps necessary to affect a no tax  increase budget this year. 
 
I think the teachers and administration union leaders should talk about a wage freeze, 
wage increase postponment. This is no way a wage cut, just postpone the increases until 
economic timesare  better. Allowing all teachers and administrators to keep their jobs 
andall programs and services will still be available to our students.from the meetings i 
went to the teachers heard nothing about this fromtheir union - i believe it is a good 
solution and keeps people employed and programs and services in tact. 
 
Opted to select no increase in taxes even though it is recognized that some costs do 
increase.  Governing bodies often lack the courage to rein in spending during a declining 
economy.  In my opinion stimulation of the economy it best left to the private sector 
without increased taxes, no matter how they might be disguised.  Imposing higher taxes 
on employers and manufactuers no matter form they might take; such as licensing, 
permitting,income taxes, etc. Still becomes a tax on the general public since the costs are 
usually passed along to the consumers.  My hope is that we will manage to ride out the 
downturn with restraint in all areas and position all sectors toward a improved 
economic climate albeit slower over the next several years.  
 
They need to do everthing possible to save our teachers in all schools. It is critical to 
maintain class sizes and quality of education. The future sat and cmt scores need to 
remain high. One of the reasons i moved to somers is because of their outsatanding 
education and i feel this would be greatly effected if teaching positions were eliminated. 
Teachers are not just educators but they are posistive role models and play a key factor 
in our childs success. One particular teacher goes above and beyound to ensure that 
students get the most that they can out of their high school career. This includes 
working on school plays, attending dances, timing sporting events, working on 
fundraisers, and running several groups such as the beta club and ski club. Mr. Mayo 
should be rewarded for all his work and should not be facing a possible termination. If 
drastic measures must be taken it is key to make the right decisions while working 
directly with the teaching staff. They are closest to the students and will have the most 
insight.  There are many other opitions to consider and we must all work together. 
 
Do not cut teachers - classroom size is important and our kids really need the smaller 
classes. Somers is a great small town, but cutting educational areas is shortsighted. 
Many folks chose our town because of the school system; don't compromise its 
integrity.there have got to be other places to make cuts. Perhaps allow the residents to 
make suggestions. I work at a college where the members of the university community 
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were encouraged to make suggestions and over 7 million dollars of ideas were suggested 
and are being implemented.talk to the citizens of somers and i hope you will find us 
amenable and creative; show respect and ideally it will be returned. Not all of us can get 
out in the evenings easily to attend the forums and meetings, so having this survey is 
great! 
 
Many people find themselves in our situation.  Retirement planning did not result in any 
security for our lives after retirement.  We need to keep spending low and hope to 
weather the next few bad years predicted.  I would not mind if i saw less lights on in 
public buildings, cut down on making places like our fire building a hangout with lights 
on incessantly.  Cut down hours of work, see if we can cut down school programs to go 
back to basics.  From what i see, it might make it better.  If school programs need to be 
cut, take out the art and music.  Far better to give the younger kids foundation in math, 
reading, etc.  Hate the fact that teachers teach for kids to pass state required exams.  
Forget doing any new programs, school and town wide, don't purchase any new 
equipment unless it totally breaks down.  Asking you to manage our town with same 
sacrifices and decisions we are making to get through this bad time.  Demonstrate that 
you have made every effort to cut back.  It will put back the much needed faith folks 
should have in politicians 
 
Our children and town services still deserve to have the level of care and opportunities 
they have always had.  Our children are the future leaders and we cannot afford to short-
change them or skimp on any services regarding their education or care.  The proposed 
tax increases would be a small amount per household to pay, to insure their future. 
Don't feel town should go backwards in its town or educational fields as it will be harder 
to catch up once the economy stabilitzes or turns around. 
 
As retired seniors we are struggling with the incerease in taxes every year. We recently 
came back to somers three years ago, to be with our children, and our taxes are three 
times as much as we were paying at our previous residence.for a comparable home. This 
is difficult on a fixed income, with everything else rising at a fast pace. Did you ever stop 
to think that if you force the seniors out of somers due to taxes, there homes will 
probably be sold to younger families with children, and there goes the education budget 
up to accomodate the young students.i also have an issue with the town and a recent 
meeting regarding open space for new sub divisions.  I think it is appalling that the town 
is considering taking land from the poor farmers to supply the open space.  I think it 
should be against the law for anything of that nature. These people have paid taxes on 
that land for years, and now the town thinks it can just come in and make tham give 
some of it up.  I sat throught that meeting, and thought i was in russia instead of the u.s.  
please reconsider any decision on this issue.  Especially in the rough economic times 
that we are going through. 
 
Everyone is doing with less today,therefore all employees ,including education 
personnel should have their wages frozen. Also review school adminstration contract for 
savings. I have heard rumors of rental assistance, which if true, is unbelieveable. 
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Education is important to support.  We need to grow the town to attract new families. 
We are not as competitive as we were regarding our school's performance.   
 
The economy is bad.  We will have all we can do just to keep statis qoe. We must keep 
the children safe and secure.  I sujest volenteers, (out of work or laid off) to be seeked to 
help teachers and staff in stead of increase taxes.  I the board decides to do this i myself 
would be one of the volenteers.  This can be accomplished just by the little ad in ji that i 
saw this survey in.  
 
Fund schools properly- it is important 
 
I do have some concerns regarding the up coming budget. Its pretty sad when my 
daughter who is in third grade, comes home from school and says that they had to lay off 
one teacher from each grade and that next year her teacher will have 28 kids in class. 
We moved from ellington to somers 10 years ago because of the small school system. I 
would vote to have our taxes raised if that would save our school system, other wise we 
might send our daughters to the grammer school.  
 
We were never able to see the need for a bigger library!  Why was that pushed through?  
This town needs to learn to say no to people with their own agendas.  Now we are stuck 
with the expense of paying for the upkeep of an unnecessary expansion when the 
existing library was more than sufficient!note to selectman pinney:  downsize - you have 
added many extra expenses to our town budget! 
 
Concerned about decreasing teaching staff in somers school system. 
 
As our president obama says,  we're all in this together so lets all give back together." 
start from the top superintendent,  principal, teachers, librarians,  custodians, nurses, 
and office staff give back a week or two of their pay to help ensure all jobs that are 
proposed to be lost. Mr. Mayo is an asset to the school students  and faculity. What a 
disgrace it is that he is even considered to be up for termination. A man like him that 
does so much for the staff and students should be rewarded not insulted. What kind of 
people are we dealing with. Fact: that we pay the superident's rent to live in town is 
appauling. $12000 is a start!" 
 
To avoid layoffs....i think that the teacher's union should freeze their negotiated wage 
increases for at least the upcoming year.  They could extend their contract so they would 
eventually get their increases but this would be a good start. 
 
Income  is the same, no raises this year, but it costs us more to live.  If we felt that the 
town systems did everything in their power to spend less and live like us, it might be a 
different story.  Just understand:  times are difficult for everyone.  To ask for a tax 
increase is insensitive, careless, and irresponsible 
 
Education should be a priority. Cuts in education impact both the short-term and long-
term future. Every effort should be made to look at other (possibly non-traditional) ways 
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to compensate for the decrease in funding. I believe we must look at ways to help fund 
our town budget in new & unique ways. 
 
I think the teacher's union should consider no increase in pay - this is a standard 
response throughout the country due to the economic times we are facing - i think most 
would prefer to keep their job and forgo a raise than to eliminate much needed teaching 
positions. I don't know what that would save but it should be researched. 
Fund the schools, it is the most important place to spend our money.  Our children 
should be the focus, they are our future. 
 
We need more money to keep ouit teachers! 
 
Please do not cut costs in our childrens education.  We are the 12th leading country in 
education - we are doing a disservice to our children be cutting education. 
The education budget should not be reduced.  Our cost per student is too low in 
comparison to other districts.  Programs should not be eliminated because our school 
district will not remain competitive with others.  Our students already have a limited 
exposure to upper level courses, and reducing programs and teachers will reduce their 
opportunities to meet certain college requirements or be prepared for college entry. 
 
 
Please answer!  How do people over 65-out of work, 401k plan going down-down - fixed 
income - continue to pay higher-higher tax - why can't a freeze put on their household? 
 
i want you to do what i have to do and that is cut back!  The public sector expense has to 
recognize that it must cut costs in times of recession. 
 
We are all doing our best to stay alive!!!  Everything goes up but our retirement.  I know 
you will do the best you can. 
 
When you are on a fixed income any increase hurts to the point as having to deside 
between meds or food." 
 
Current spending levels need to be maintained to provide necessary services and retain 
town positions, but tax increase need to be held at a minimum because most houldholds 
are experiencing stagnet or decressing incomes.  Generally, i think the town does a good 
job of balancing the annual budget and tax base.    
 
Cutting teaching positions is not what is best for students.  Overcrowded classrooms 
have statistically led to lower test scores.  Other towns have made students pay to use 
the schoolbus, pay to play sports, pay to park, buy their own paper, crayons, pencils, etc.  
I would contribute to a fund for students who could not afford to pay.  I think the town 
needs to look at other ways to cut the budget also--not just rely on the school system.  
Many new families have moved to town based on the quality of our school system--who 
continue to do more with less.  Instead of demoralizing the people who work so hard for 
us every day, we should be thanking them... 
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The current economic climate will make tax increases very difficult for household to 
accept this year. However, the board of finance needs to accept some responsibility for 
the current situation and recognize that past overreaching actions have set the town up 
for major tax increases in the coming years.  Our taxes our amoung the lower of the 
surrounding towns and per pupil spending is amoung the lowest in the state. While 
prudent fiscal management should be our goal, the board of finance will not have the 
luxury of keeping a cap on taxes in the future if the town hopes to maintain both town 
services and an strong eduction system. 
 
This is a very difficult time for all, i live alone, and have trouble paying my taxes now.  I 
sit in my home with the temp at 60 degrees in the dark covered in blankets to keep 
warm because i can't afford the rising costs for utilities. Hours have been cut at work for 
me and many others.  The state has made cuts, why would't the town level make cuts, 
also.  I would expect the town workers, like many state workers and many others may 
have to also take a reduction in hours or look for ways to cut their expenses, no one is 
exempt from these difficult times, it seems there is always somewhere that the fat can be 
trimmed!  With times as tough as they are, this is not the time to raise taxes!!  The 
enrollment in the schools really is not all that much different than it was 10 years ago, 
yet they too want more and more every year.  I feel this town has many wealthy people, 
but i am not one of them.  I struggle, they do not.  They don't care if they have to pay 
more in taxes, i do.  Does this mean i have to move out of somers because i'm not 
wealthy?  Property values have gone down and i know my taxes will not be reduced as a 
result, the least the town could do is keep everything as is. 
 
I checked off no tax increase because we have less income than we've ever had....we are 
reducing our spending and think the town has to as well...p.s. i hope you get a good 
representative of the town responding to this survey-good idea for every  year. 
 
Do not raise our taxes do not raise our taxes do not raise our taxes do like every 
household in the country do with out 
 
We need tax cuts 
 
Being very involved with the state budget for my employment, i do believe that the 
economic environment will continue to get worse for the next few fiscal years.  With that 
said, i do not think tax increases at this time would be the right decision.  The operating 
environment will get worse, so we must not react to early when tax increases will be 
more than likely in the following fiscal years.  We would be better served not demanding 
to much of the residents of somers to early in this financial downturn.  I understand you 
have tough decisions ahead and hope there can be comprimise by everyone including 
the unions.  Thank you! 
 
Somers town taxes are significantly lower than other towns.  No one wants to pay higher 
taxes, but it is necessary.    The taxes should be raised to provide services and support 
our schools.  Somers schools need to improve their cmt scores and their performance 
levels to create incentives for families to move into the town.  One does not improve 
current performance by cutting money to the budget.  Somers was ranked as a top town 
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to live in by a published magazine.  If we continue this path, i wonder how long it will 
take for our town to make the bottom of the list.   
 
My husband will have to take furlough days without pay, i have had no pay increase for 
2 years now...we have to make concessions so we can keep our jobs along with others we 
work with.  We also have to pay more towards health insurance!  I would like to know 
how much was taken away from other parts of the town budget, not just the school 
budget.  We feel the school should get more than what is given to other parts of the town 
budget.  Will there be layoffs in other areas??  Will there be furlough days?   Will others 
defer pay increase?  I am disappointed that the teachers union will not bargain with the 
salary increase and save jobs. Many people in somers have to do this.  If somers get 
extra money after the budget is passed, where does this money go?  Will this finally go to 
the boe??  There are many parents concerned with our school rating in ct and would like 
to see something done.  We are tired of hearing if the budget doesn't pass we are going 
to take away from the boe, need to start looking at other areas 
 
The library budget should be contracted dramatically and reallocated to the school.  In 
today's electronic world statistics show that less than 1% of the population uses libraries 
for research.  Furthermore, books are cheap through costco, amazon, barnes & noble 
etc. Such that those who borrow books from the library must be down to record lows.  
The number of folks who benefit from the schools and use the schools dramatically 
eclipses the few who may benefit from the library.  I do not suggest eliminating the 
library, but a reduced budget is certainly in order in these tough times. 
 
I am furious that the teachers union would not consider a pay freeze.  In an economy 
where virtually everyone is either losing their jobs or experiencing significant reductions 
in pay, i do not think it is unreasonable to ask teachers to defer raises for a year.  The 
town should take a serious look at hiring qualified labor and employment lawyers to 
deal with the unions.  If teachers cannot legally strike, why would the town feel any 
compulision to pander to the unions? If teachers do not like the pay, they can go 
somewhere else. I find it reprehensible and shameful that mr. Philips as head of the 
union was unwilling to even offer the pay free proposal to the teacher members.  His 
attitude is paternalisitic and selfish.  He suggested that teachers should not suffer for the 
town's mismanagement of funds.  I find it offensive to suggest that the town should 
somehow have put itself in a position of overcoming a recession that has affected the 
entire world.  Does he read a newspaper?since the union's position is so inflexible, the 
superintendant ought to have the union leadership be the ones to break the news to the 
teachers who will lose their jobs as a result of the budgetary problems.  The teachers 
could have banded together to save their positions but the union would not even 
propose that as an alternative.the teacher tenure problem is also a contributing factor 
here.  If the town could get rid of higher paid ineffective teachers without the union 
contract nonsense, younger and lower paid teachers could be retained.  Furthermore, 
the selfish tenured teachers even if given the salary freeze offer would possibly have 
rejected it.  They would know that their jobs are safe.  Only in teaching is tenure put on a 
higher plain than talent.  Why can't we try to run schools like a business?  As in the case 
of the auto and airline industry, once again unions have outlived their purpose and are 
destroying business rather than protecting workers. 
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No more taxes please!!!!!! 
Please do not raise the mill rate in town.i think we can make parents pay for their kids to 
play sports in school 
 
In the past somers has elected to fund the school budget out of state income that was 
never gauranteed to remain constant from year to year.  This is fine to do when the 
funds are available but the town should have always had a backup plan to fund the 
schools at a comparable level should the state funding disappear (as is happening now).  
A quality education is critical and the recent cmt test scores indicate that we are already 
at risk and cannot afford to further impact our school services.  
 
Town should reduce services at all levels to accommodate changing economic situations. 
Things are tough including paying increasing college bills and etc.  
 
It is not appropriate to for someone else to decide what a household or individual can 
afford to pay in taxes that should be their decision. Therefore, the question on 
household income should not be a mandatory be part of this survey.  The time has 
finally arrive when government must be held accountable and find ways to reduce the 
costs of running government just as private industry has reduced the cost of running 
their businesses.  Increasing taxes or creating new taxes is not what is needed at this 
time. It is time to make the hard choices but without spiteful decisions that would 
punish the tax payers. 
 
Please try to at least maintain the current police services in town.  Look into state / 
federal grants to pick up the now increased cost of resident trooper program.   
Education spending takes up a large percentage of overall town budget; 2 years of level 
dollar funding for ed. Will help keep things in check while not significantly reducing the 
quality of education in somers schools. 
 
The economy is a mess and likely will not improve for some time.  Federal, state and 
local governments need to be proactive and reduce their costs rather than continuing 
their growth.  Sure it will be difficult, but government needs to be part of the solution 
not part of the problem.  
 
To much pork 
 
I understand the budget constraint discussions and the need for cost cutting activities.  
My greatest concern is what cost cutting activities set forth in the current budget will 
have on the future of the schools in somers.  The following are issues i have with the 
current state of the budgets discussions:1.  It has not been clear if all alternatives have 
been explored by the school board & board of finance in an effort to achieve cost 
reductions. (change in school calender, length of days, other teacher concessions that 
would not require renegotiation of a contract, increase parental contribution for extra 
curricular activities, revenue activities such as implementing before school and after 
school daycare for a fee, and re-nogotiation of supplier contracts and payment terms 
etc.)2. Town officials and residents should understand the correlation between property 
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value and quality of schools and not be quick to cut programs and funding to schools 
that would negatively impact the community in the future and the overall reputation of 
the town.3. Cost benefit analysis for cuts - as the state of affairs improves and funding is 
back in place has analysis been done on the replacement costs for school programs and 
qualified teachers.  My experience has been that if a level of quality is required and built 
into a process than the replacement cost can exceed the benefit of the short term 
savings. 
 
I may not have any children in the school system but i know that i want these kids to 
grow up and be able to inheret this world in a responsible way. 
 
I have attended several town and education meetings.  I am very upset with the way the 
teachers union in this town is reacting to the current economic situation.  At one 
meeting mr. Phillips, both teacher and on the teachers union bd. Suggested" that one 
way to save money would be to not replace the 4 year old textbooks.  This is absolutely 
not an acceptable response especially from town paid employees who works approx 190 
days a year plus have full medical dental and other benefits and sick days! While i realize 
there are other unions in this town  most others work a full year and make far less 
salary.   The thought is that teachers chose teaching because they love to teach and help 
young minds grow and blossom.  While i do think that most of our teachers still believe 
this-it sure does seem like the teachers union board members are out for themselves 
only.  A statement that i've heard twice now from the teachers union is that the teachers 
didn't create the problem and there for it isn't fair to request them to fix it by taking a 
salary freeze.  That is very true-they didn't create this economic crisis that we are in but 
they should not be exempt from feeling the effects.  If i were a teacher in this town  
especially if i were one of the eleven teachers getting laid off.   I would be outraged at the 
union leaders for not at least giving all it's members the right to hear all proposals being 
put on the table in an effort to save jobs  but i've not had the pleasure of working in a 
position that garantees annual payraises based solely on how long you worked there as 
well as all the insurance perks.  Speaking of which  i am very curious to know what 
percentage of health benefits are paid by the teachers vs the town.  As you can tell from 
the answers above  my husband and i are very fortunate to both have jobs.  My 
husband's company may soon be requesting unpaid furloughs for 8+ days from the 
employees but at least he has a job.  Far more than some of our close friends.   " 
 
Our children,our future leaders should not have their education lessened to pay for our 
economic troubles.no child left behind" was made into law with little funds to assist the 
schools with the many 1-1 situations needed.this has taken away from the general 
students education and increased class size already.many of these students will never 
reach a 12th grade level as their disability  limits this.( my sister will never be above an 
8th grade level at the age of 47!)  " 
 
Fund our school budget and tax the taxpayers. 
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We are already one of the lowest towns in the state for per pupil funding and this is just 
unacceptable.  We were always a town that people wanted to move to, and now people 
don't want to live here because of the school system.  We need to find ways to increase 
the per pupil spending and provide good programs for our kids and our future!clearly by 
laying off teachers, the per student ratio in each class will increase and it is already at 
high levels.  I currently spend $50 an hour for tutoring for my child because she is not 
getting the right attention at the school.  Larger classrooms will just make it worse.  
Also, if we cut from sports programs or elective programs at the high school, this will not 
prepare our students for the real world outside of school.  They need these programs in 
place to teach and guide them into careers outside of school.   We need the board of 
finance to take cuts from other areas and provide more to the education budget.  A tax 
increase is most likely the only way to do this.  Or perhaps a separate school tax for 
anyone who has students attending school in somers, even if they don't own a home.  
This would eleviate the elderly from paying for the students they no longer have in the 
school system.  We need to check all the alternatives and make this a desired town and 
school system. 
 
The school system should not release teachers of their positions and extra curricular 
activities should continue. 
 
Town government and the board of education have to share the pain" of this economy. 
Incomes are going down and we will not be able to pay the same taxes or increased 
taxes. This is hopefully a temporary economic problem that hopefully will correct itself 
in a few years. Government should be responsive and reduce the budget in all 
categories." 
 
All i am hearing from president obama is that no teachers should be laid off and that 
education needs to be the priority for all districts.  Our district needs to step up and 
figure out how to fix the budget without immediately cutting education.  It's an absolute 
disgrace that the town of somers is 161st on the list of per pupil spending.  Even though i 
am not opposed to paying higher taxes to do my part, i will be infuriated if i see that our 
hard earned dollars are being wasted elsewhere in the town.  We are all making difficult 
decisions and trimming the fat from our budgets.  The town needs to do the same and 
cut out unnecessary spending and this does not include immediately looking to 
education to make those cuts.  Our children are already falling behind.  Both of our 
children get tutored outside the home, at our expense, because of gaps in their learning" 
as i'm told.  This is just completely unacceptable.  Education needs to be a priority to 
this town and it just saddens me that so many residents who do not have children in the 
system anymore feel that it is no longer their responsibility to "pay" for their services.  
This community needs to come together and start thinking about this town as a whole 
and not just what is good for themselves or their interests.  Thank you.  " 
 
Teaching positions are being cut. Administration staffing has been cut. Class sizes are 
going to increase. We are 150 out of 169 towns in per pupil expenditures. How much 
lower should we go? Residents need to become more active and support the budget 
process and a mill increase so that the finance board feels town support in asking for a 
tax increase. 
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Force concessions from unions at school in order to be able to avoid staff reductions 
which will negatively impact the students.  Most employers are not granting raises or 
giving furloughs - i don't see why teachers should be exempt 
 
It is time to deal with the school union just like ford and gm had to deak with their 
unions.  This is reality.  Cuts can be made that will not decrease the quality of education.  
Stop trying to make the cuts hurt. That has been your history to make cuts hurt rather 
than working for the best solutions for the kids. 
 
Taxpayers are stretched to the max.  We can no longer afford to allow any wasteful 
spending.  The fire department budget and school budget need to slow or even reduce.  
The fd does not need to send the fleet" to every mva that occurs in the town.  A 
minimum response is all that is needed.  Don't even think about purchasing a ladder or 
tower truck there are plenty in the surrounding towns.  The unions need to back off or 
face lay-offs!  We are getting mad (taxpayers).  Between federal,  state, town, and taxes 
on gas and services  we have no more blood to give.  We are taxed out!  Get the message!  
Raise taxes and face the voters at election time.  Every year we hear "your tax bill will 
only increase $100-$200".  Well you know after 5 years that means an increase of $500-
$1000,  because it is a cumulative affect.  Where does it end?  Well i'll tell you in my 
case.  I'm considering moving out to the mid west where taxes are less  welfare is less 
and common sense is used in the budget process.  The library should have never been 
expanded.  You now have to staff it and fill it - at taxpayer expense.  Why?  The original 
one was sufficient!   
 
Would like to see as many school services as possible not changed since i have two 
children who will be in the school system next year. 
 
Even with a cost of living adjustment, which did not happen this year, additional 
expenses from health insurance to additional taxes take more than cost of living 
adjustments and leaves no extra income. This leaves no room for additional spending. 
 
Any additional monies originally earmarked for education should go immediately and 
directly to education. The money should be used for technology enhancement 
(computers) and additional teachers to lower class sizes especially the third grade. It is 
disgraceful that the brunt of class size increases will increase by 7 students in 3rd grade 
while all the others in ses increase by 2-3 students. Our class sizes are already higher 
than the state average prior to a level funded budget. Its not just one grade that's 
affected but it will be the class of 2019.thank you for asking for our opinion.  
 
I do not have kids in the school system and never have so i don't think i should pay more 
taxes all the time for school funding when i have no children that have ever needed an 
education.  If i did, i would support the school system more. 
 
Stop supplying our students with crayons, pencils and such.  Only provide for those 
needed.  It's not much but each bit helps.  Lengthen the school day - go only 4 days.   
 


Page 17 of 18  







TOWN OF SOMERS 
March 2009 Budget Opinion Survey Narrative Comments 


Page 18 of 18  


when i was in school we didn't have all the extra programs and sports the children these 
days enjoy.  I'm sure that some could be eliminated and the children wouldn't suffer 
from it.  We learned to amuse and entertain ourselves.  It's called use your imagination 
and creativity.  town employees do not need to have a salary increase every year - i know 
i didn't at my job.  I think everyone is fortunate to have health coverage and since that 
increases every year  that should be considered a salary increase.  Turn lights off and 
heat down.  Most buildings are too warm for good health.   
 
Budget busters - school:  1-reduce levels of service for unfunded state/federal mandates.  
2-cut fluff (basket weaving, life skills" etc.).  3-use detention as a service activity-
cleaning of cafeteria  sweeping  emptying trash. 4-school lunch program - seriously look 
at whether it would be cost effective to access usda surplus food program.  If a dietician 
is required and is a federal requirement  then look at sharing between schools/with 
another town.  Central kitchen-use/coordinate w/food education program at hs.  Police - 
recruit/train and maintain a police forced based on auxiliary and/or reserve officers.  
Much cheaper and keeps local control.  Same model as fire dept.  Look at economics of 
how enfield does this.  Get some neighborhood watch programs going  this may reduce 
need for police.  Senior center - look for sponsors for part of budget and make some 
programs fee based.  Athletic programs - increase fees  town to charge for facility use.  
Build up skate park  charge access for concessions-beef up services  and charge for them 
(could be done by sport organization to offset usage fees.  Employees - sponsor a contest 
to identify cost saving ideas.  Get rid of historically troublesome and pesty employees 
before they start trouble and use us over something.  Establish a volunteer panel to 
scrutinize w/c claims and prevent fraud.   
 
The town must respond to the economic realitites of the times.  Police, fire, and 
emergency services should be cut by an appropriate amount and/or enter into a revenue 
sharing arrangement with other towns to provide services at a reduced cost.  The 
education budget must also be reviewed and some hard choices made especially with 
regard to unfunded state and federal mandates.  Unpleasant choices must be made as 
best as possible.  Ask suppliers to the town of soemrs to look for ideas for saving money 
and/or reducing cost.  Additionally, we must begin to reduce the cost of healthcare paid 
for by the town and reduce the cost of doing business by the same amounts of the 
proposed deficit spending.  Overtime and supplemental income by town workers needs 
to be scaled back for the next years to make up for the proposed budget shortfalls.  It's 
really time to make hard choices and identify where we can reduce cost, eliminate fat, 
and reign in spending to deal squarely with the proposed budget shortfalls.  Raising 
taxes is only going to make things worse and some of those taxes may not get paid (very 
likely will not).    
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